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[bookmark: _GoBack]Comprehensive Planning Steering Committee
Notes – July 12, 2021 meeting

Attending (at the Town Hall): Carl Ast, Dan Chase, Donna Ehrhart, Joan Dupont, Lee Hetrick, Robert Kraus, Ryan Lang, Julia Lederman, Steve McPherson, Marianne Rizzo, Jim Wilkins

The meeting was devoted to discussion of the Aug. 9 “Drop In Event” and the materials that would be disseminated beforehand. Minutes of the June 7 meeting were approved as written.

It was agreed that several greeters will meet those coming to the pavilion and that a script for them will be prepared (Robert agreed to do a first draft). Attendees will be shown to one of several whiteboards or large pads on which their thoughts and ideas will be notated. At the conclusion of the event, photos will be taken of all of the pages and circulated to Steering Committee members.

Steering Committee members will be given name tags. Maps of the town, as available, will be displayed at the event. 

The event invitation/survey will be mailed to town residents along with a return-reply envelope. Responses, including emailed comments, will be collected at the town hall and then distributed to Steering Committee members. A few edits to the draft of the letter to town residents were suggested (e.g., deleting “With a consultant’s help . . .” where plans for a later, town-wide survey of residents are mentioned). In consideration of where copies of Comprehensive Plan 2010 can be found, Robert determined (after the meeting) that a paper reference copy is on file at the Rush Library.

It was agreed that the survey should include two open-ended questions (“What do you like best about living in Rush?” and “What if anything would you like to see changed about Rush?”)  along with the optional inclusion of one’s name. 

Joan asked what the 2010 plan actually accomplished. Jim Wilkins said that while those working on it had spent a lot of time and effort on it, a large part of the plan had been ignored. Julia noted, however, that the 2010 plan did have influence on town boards; it would be cited in discussions on various proposals and projects. Robert said that it would be important to have recommendations of the new plan seriously considered and acted upon by the town board. Joan said that Ryan, as town board liaison, would play a key role in terms of his communications with the town board, from the beginning of the process.

Donna spoke of the need to consider a number of factors that have not turned out as predicted in the 2010 plan. Marianne said she hoped that research will give the town a good sense of existing trends in employment, population growth, etc., as they now exist. 

Marianne said she hoped that the process will involve people of all ages, including children and teenagers.

Via Zoom, Bill Darren made a number of comments about the process. He said that residents should be asked to react to specific plans rather than being offered a “blank slate” for their ideas. In followup conversation, Julia said that she did not think people initially should be told what to think; rather, we should see what they have on their minds. 

Carl said that in today’s working environment, telecommuting has emerged as an important factor. He also said that some controversy over evolving plans would be valuable. Julia said that if residents are relatively content, however, we may not get too much of it. 

Donna said that the Sept. 13 meeting would focus, in part, on what information had been collected at the Aug. 9 event and on next steps. Ryan said that proposals from potential consultants could be sought once a scope of work has been developed. He said that a comprehensive plan that includes plans for renewable energy might be eligible for significant funding through NYSERDA.
